
July 28, 2011
Mary Schroer

Wastewater Section
Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality

P.O. Box 98922

1200 N Street, The Atrium, Suite 400

Lincoln, NE 68509-8922

RE:
Final report for 2009 grant year and update on 2010 grant
Dear Ms. Schroer:

During the 2010 calendar year the City of Lexington spent the remaining funds from our 2009 and portions of the 2010 grant ($10,500) on all aspects of our stormwater management plan.  I feel that our advertising plan to raise awareness has become less effective.  In the future we are moving towards more localized and community specific campaigns to raise awareness.  I have enclosed preliminary drawings for an illuminated sign with a digital marquee which the stormwater program will get 24-hour access to on the main highway in our city.  This is exciting and we believe will be effective as the sign will sit adjacent to our cities main employer in the right-of-way on Highway 283, the main roadway into and out of Lexington.  In 2010, we spent $6,760.00 on advertising which positively affects MCM’s 1 through 6.
Also in 2010, the Building Department added another member to our staff to serve as a building inspector.  One of his roles is too ensure our construction projects, regardless of size, do not impact our runoff during or post construction.  As we continue to monitor these projects we feel that we also spend time educating the contractors on the impacts of erosion and sediment can have on our water bodies.  A portion of our grant funds and cash match went towards payroll, vehicle expenses and maintenance, including the purchase of a 2010 Ford Pickup ($15,709.00), for the Building Department to manage our all aspects of our SWMP.
We continued this past year and expanded our adopt-a-park program.  We now have 11 participating groups and have added another in 2011.  We feel the adopt-a-park program is a positive way to get our children and adults active in continuing to keep our lakes and streams clean of debris.  $3,400 went towards the adopt-a-park program which we feel impacts MCM’s 1 and 2.  
Our presentations at Lexington Public Schools to both middle and elementary aged children stayed consistent. We did add the ability to educate high school aged students through one of before mentioned park clean up programs.  Staff and presentation supplies were the main expenditures during these events.   

If you have any question regarding the City of Lexington’s report, or require additional information, I encourage you to contact me.

Sincerely,

Bill Brecks
City of Lexington

